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Scholarships Committee

2009-10 Annual Report
The current members of the Committee are Jennefer Aston (Chair and IALL Secretary), Barbara Garavaglia (IALL Board Member) Ligita Gjortlere (IALL Board Member), and Xinh Luu (IALL Board Member) and Jules Winterton (IALL President).

(a) Professional Development Bursaries

The guidelines for selection are posted on the IALL web site (www.iall.org/scholarship.html ).  The Committee has been in contact via e-mail as required.
The Committee reports the following: 

1.  The three professional development scholarships were advertised on the IALL web site and numerous e-lists with the assistance of Committee Members. 
2.  This year there were 20 applications (9 in 2009, 14 in 2008, 8 in 2007, 12 in 2006). The applicants came from Australia (3), Canada, Chile, China, India, Lithuania, Malawi (2), Nigeria, Sri Lanka, Uganda, and USA (7).
3.  Applicants from China, Malawi, and Canada were selected:

· Ms Liu Ming, from the China University of Political Science & Law (CUPL) Beijing, China

· Mr Benje Nubson, the Malawi Law Commission, Malawi
· Ms Sharon Wang, from Osgoode Hall Law School, Toronto, Canada
(b) Placement and Internship Grant

The committee also administers a placement and internships programme. Details can be found on IALL’s web site (www.iall.org/internship.html ).  The Committee has been in contact via e-mail as required.

The Committee reports the following:
1.  It was advertised on the IALL web site and numerous e-lists with the assistance of Board and Committee members.
2. There were two such impressive applications received that with the agreement of the Board it was decided to award two grants of up to US$ 3,000 this year, instead of the usual single grant, having made no award in the previous year. The successful grantees are from Turkey and Korea and each has arranged an impressive programme with a leading law library in the United States.
· Mr Kerem Kahvecioglu from Istanbul Bilgi University, Istanbul, Turkey
· Ms Se Hui Yoon from Seoul National University, Republic of Korea
Over the past years, the scholarship programme has proved to be an extremely useful, and welcome, means to allow promising colleagues make contact with foreign, international, and comparative law librarianship and thus to enable them to get involved in international networking in the true sense of the word.

In the coming year, the Committee looks forward to continuing the scholarship and placement programmes.

The deadlines for 2011 applications for Professional Development Bursaries and for Internship and Placement Grants will be announced In Autumn 2010.
Jennefer Aston
Dublin
9 August 2010
